
 

PUBLIC SAFETY & WELFARE COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 04, 2023 AT 5:00 PM 

ROOM 2044, SECOND FLOOR, MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 106 JONES STREET, WATERTOWN, WI 

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or 
smartphone. https://meet.goto.com/WatertownPD/publicsafety2023 You can also dial in using your 
phone. Access Code: 547-527-765 United States (Toll Free): 1 877 309 2073 United States: +1 (646) 
749-3129  

All public participants' phones will be muted during the meeting except during the public comment 
period. 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

2. RECEIVE COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Each individual who would like to address the Committee will be permitted up to three minutes for 
their comments 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. Public Safety minutes from September 6, 2023 

4. BUSINESS 

A. Review and take possible action: Remove and relocate "Children at Play" sign from Kiewert 
Street 

B. Review and take possible action: Removing parking on a portion of the 500 block of Carl 
Schurz Drive 

C. Review and take possible action: Request for streetlight on east/west alleyway between 
Labaree Street and Highland Avenue 

D. Review and take possible action: Ordinance to Amend 500-10 (D) (1) Left Turn Prohibited 

E. Review and take possible action: Add No Parking to north side of E. Spaulding Street 

F. Review and take possible action:  Request for streetlight on 1200 Block of Mary Street 

G. Review and Discuss Options: Pedestrian Signage on Boughton Street near Labaree Street 

5. ADJOURN 

 
Persons requiring other reasonable accommodations for any of the above meetings, may contact the 

office of the City Clerk at mdunneisen@watertownwi.gov, phone 920-262-4006 
 

A quorum of any City of Watertown Council, Committee, Board, Commission, or other body, may be 
present at this meeting for observing and gathering of information only 
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PUBLIC SAFETY & WELFARE COMMITTEE 

September 6, 2023 

5:00 p.m. 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

Members Present Also in Attendance Citizens Present 

 Dana Davis, Chair 

 Brad Blanke 

 Steve Board 

 Eric Schmid 

 Police Chief Robert Kaminski 

 Assistant Chief Benjamin Olsen 

 City Engineer Jaynellen Holloway 

 Stacy Winkelman 
 

 Annette Bliefernicht 

 Roger Bliefernicht 

 John Kaliebe 
 

 

2. RECEIVE COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 

John Kaliebe shared comments about permanently closing Water St. He found meeting notes on the 

RDA website where the Smith Group said definitively that Water St. would not be permanently 

closed. He wants to know why center lines are not painted on S. Water St. He wants to know when 

the lamplight on Main St. from Church St. going east to the bridge is going to be fixed. They have 

been out since April 2023. He is also concerned about the use of bikes, scooters and skateboards on 

the sidewalks on Main. He is also concerned about the increase of motorized scooters and 

skateboards in the road going at a high speed. 

3. REVIEW OF MINUTES 

The minutes for the August 2, 2023 meeting have been presented to the Common Council without 

correction, so those minutes are simply noted at this point on this agenda. 

 

4. BUSINESS 

A. Public hearing for proposed gas meter within O’Connell Street public right-of-way. 

The meeting was opened for public comments. Being no comments from the public, the public 

hearing was closed. 

B. Review and take possible action: Proposed gas meter within O’Connell Street public right-of-

way 

Jaynellen explained that the owner needs to move the gas meter because by code it can no 

longer be in the basement and must be on the outside of the building. The owners has worked 

with WE Energies to determine the best place to put the gas meter. It has been determined that 

the north side of the building would be best. However, putting the meter there will be an 

encroachment, so the owner is requesting a variance. If a variance is granted, Engineering is 

required that bollards be placed around the meter to protect the meter and there must also be 

5ft width of sidewalk. The owner is willing to put in the bollards and maintain a 5 ft. width of 

sidewalk. 

 

MOTION: Blanke made the motion to approve the variance with the condition that the owner 

puts in the bollards and makes the sidewalk improvements – maintain the 5 ft. width 

requirement. Board seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

At this point in the meeting a motion was made by Board, supported by Schmid and unanimously 

approved to move letter F. up on the agenda to accommodate the residents in the room who had 

come to speak on the matter. 
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F. Review and take possible action: traffic concerns on Carriage Hill Drive. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bliefernicht came to speak about the speeding on Carriage Hill Drive. They say that 

there is high traffic volume at times with major tournaments at Brandt Quirk Park.Cars speed 

through the area and they are concerned that there will be accidents or someone will be hurt. 

The traffic does slow down when there is a police presence. The committee discussed many 

options: speed display signs that flash when the driver is speeding, speed humps, a 3-way stop. 

Cost is prohibitive in purchasing the speed display signs. If a speed study is done, it can’t be 

scheduled until Summer when interns are available.  

 

MOTION: Board made a motion to table the issue and to ask the city staff to explore the cost of 

a speed control display sign and whether there were funds available to purchase the sign. 

Schmid seconded the motion. Blanke proposed an amendment to the motion to do a traffic 

control study.   

 Jaynellen said there were no personnel available right now to do a speed study. 

 Jaynellen cautioned that – should a speed study come back indicating that 85% 

of drivers are driving above the speed limit, it would mean that the speed limit 

in the area would have to be raised. 

Blanke withdrew his motion. Blanke proposed another amendment to investigate putting in a 3-

way stop at Carriage Hill and Country. Accepted as a friendly.  

AMENDED MOTION: Table the issue and ask the city staff to explore the cost of a speed control 

display sign, whether available funding exists to purchase one. In addition, direct the city staff to 

investigate putting in a 3-way stop at Carriage Hill and Country. Motion passed unanimously. 

Information to be presented at the October meeting. 

 

C. Review and take possible action: Add safety precautions at the crosswalk at the intersection 

of Labaree and Boughton Streets 

Board has observed many near-misses at this location and is concerned that pedestrians will be 

hit by cars. In the past, there was a crosswalk sign placed in the middle of the crosswalk. Stacey 

Winkelman said that she would investigate that and put the sign back if possible. Discussion also 

surrounded the need for additional Auxiliary police offers to cross pedestrians during Riverside 

events like Riverfest. Also – the firework causes a distraction and perhaps traffic should be 

diverted while the fireworks are being deployed.  

MOTION: Blanke made a motion to instruct staff to get a price on the flashing pedestrian signs 

and bring back a price and a suggested location at the next Public Safety meeting in October. 

Seconded by Schmid. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

D. Review and take possible action: Adding No Parking on a portion of the 1100 block of Pleasant 

Street. 

Residents would like no parking signs so that they can get in and out of their driveway more 

easily. 
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MOTION: Schmid made a motion to deny the request. Blanke seconded the motion. Motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

E. Review and take possible action: Add signage “All Pets Must Be On a Leash” on City portion of 

Interurban Trail. 

Board has received concern from a resident about the number of dogs that are off-leash on the 

Interurban Trail. Blanke reminded the committee that – sign or no sign – having a dog off-leash 

is not permitted in city limits. Others confirmed that this is a problem.  

MOTION: Board made a motion to put two signs up saying “All Pets Must Be On a Leash” with 

the ordinance cited located at both city entrances to the trail. Davis seconded the motion. Board 

and Davis voted in favor. Blanke and Schmid voted against the motion. The motion did not pass. 

 

5. ADJOURNMENT: There being no additional business to come before the Committee, a motion was 

made by Alderperson Schmid, seconded by Alderperson Board, to adjourn. The motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

Respectfully Submitted - Dana Davis, Chairperson 
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106 Jones Street • P.O. Box 477 • Watertown, WI 53094-0477 • Phone 920.262.4060  
Opportunity Runs Through It 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

920.262.4050 

Ritchie M. Piltz 

920.262.4034 

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 

920-206-4264 

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 

920.262.4368 

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

920.262.4052 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members  

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

DATE:  September 7, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action: Remove and relocate “Children at Play” Sign from Kiewert Street 
 
BACKGROUND:  

Review and take possible action: Remove and relocate “Children at Play” Sign from Kiewert Street 
The Mayor received a request from a resident on Highland Avenue for the existing “Children at Play” sign to be 

removed from Kiewert Street and placed near the alley where it is dark.  The alley is near Highland Avenue. 

Engineering Division does not recommend the placement of these signs for the following reasons: 

False Sense of Security. The Institute of Transportation Engineers (ITE) states, “Caution-Children at Play 
or Slow Children signs should not be used since they may encourage children to play in the street and may 
encourage parents to be less vigilant.” “Children at Play” signs give parents a false sense of security in letting 
their children play in the streets. 
 
Liability. The “Children at Play” sign is not MUTCD-standard. When you install signs that do not conform with 
MUTCD you may be creating liability for your community/agency. 
 
Rarely Effective Solution. The NCHRP (National Cooperative Highway Research Program) conducted a 
study of pedestrian accidents and found that 80% of collisions involving children resulted from an unsafe or 
illegal act by the child. This sign does not reduce the speed of traffic or make drivers more observant. 
 
Guidance. “Children At Play” signs do not provide guidance to motorists as to a safe speed. 
 
Over-Signage. If you place a “Children at Play” sign on a couple of blocks in your community, drivers may 
think the roads without the sign are children-free zones. Motorists need to expect children to be at play in all 
residential areas. 
 
As stated in the MUTCD, “The use of warning signs should be kept to a minimum as the necessary use of 
warning signs tends to breed disrespect for all signs.” 
 

Attachments: 

- Site Map 
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City of Watertown

Printed on: September 26, 2023

DISCLA IMER: This map is not a  substitute for an actual  field  survey or  onsite  investigation.
The accuracy of th is map is limi ted to the quali ty  o f the records from which it was assembled.
Other inherent inacc uracies occur during the compi lation process.
City of Watertown makes no warranty whatsoever concerning this information.

City of Watertown Geographic Information System

Author: Private User

Parcels

City Limits
±

Scale: 1 inch = 80 feet
SCALE BAR = 1"
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106 Jones Street • P.O. Box 477 • Watertown, WI 53094-0477 • Phone 920.262.4060  
Opportunity Runs Through It 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

920.262.4050 

Ritchie M. Piltz 

920.262.4034 

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 

920-206-4264 

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 

920.262.4368 

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

920.262.4052 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members  

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

DATE:  September 26, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action: Removing parking on a portion of the 500 block of Carl Schurz Drive on the 
South Side 
 
BACKGROUND:  

Review and take possible action: Adding No Parking on a portion of the 500 block of Carl Schurz Drive on the 
South Side:  Chairperson Davis received a request from a citizen to remove parking on the south side of Carl 
Schurz Drive between N. Fourth Street and Glendale Avenue. 
 

 
 
 

Attachments: 

- Site Map 1 & 2 
- Citizen email 
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City of Watertown

Printed on: September 26, 2023

DISCLA IMER: This map is not a  substitute for an actual  field  survey or  onsite  investigation.
The accuracy of th is map is limi ted to the quali ty  o f the records from which it was assembled.
Other inherent inacc uracies occur during the compi lation process.
City of Watertown makes no warranty whatsoever concerning this information.

City of Watertown Geographic Information System

Author: Private User

Parcels

City Limits
±

Scale: 1 inch = 50 feet
SCALE BAR = 1"
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City of Watertown

Printed on: September 26, 2023

DISCLA IMER: This map is not a  substitute for an actual  field  survey or  onsite  investigation.
The accuracy of th is map is limi ted to the quali ty  o f the records from which it was assembled.
Other inherent inacc uracies occur during the compi lation process.
City of Watertown makes no warranty whatsoever concerning this information.

City of Watertown Geographic Information System

Author: Private User

Lines

Override 1
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City Limits ±
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1

Andrew Beyer

From: Dana Davis
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 3:47 PM
To: Jaynellen Holloway; Andrew Beyer
Subject: Fw: No parking 

Would it be possible to get this on the PS&W Agenda for next week? (See below) 
 
Dana Davis 
 

From: Joel Blase <dominus0013@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 3:42 PM 
To: Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov> 
Subject: Re: No parking  
  

To whom it may concern,  
            I would like to bring to your attention a potential traffic issue on the corner of Carl Schurz and Fourth 
St. When turning onto Carl Schurz from Fourth St. by the Kwik Trip there have been many cars and trucks 
parking on Carl Schurz on both sides of the street right at the bend in the road between the corner of Fourth 
St. and Glendale Ave. This causes a safety issue with cars parking on both sides of the curve and not allowing 
enough space for two cars to pass through at the same time. In the morning you are looking directly into the 
sun rise and, in the evening, you are looking directly into the sunset.  
            I would like to see the south side of Carl Schurz (not the Kwik Trip side) made into NO Parking this side 
from Glendale Ave to Fourth St. in the effort keep traffic flowing and safe, while allowing two‐way traffic 
moving.  
 
Thank you for your consideration,  
Joel Blase 

From: Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov> 
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 1:41 PM 
To: Joel Blase <dominus0013@hotmail.com> 
Subject: Re: No parking  
  

Hi ‐ 
 
Just a follow‐up on this. 
 
If you'd like us to discuss at the October Public Safety Meeting on Wednesday of next week, I'll need that 
email from you by tomorrow at the latest. 
 
The email just needs to briefly describe the problem and then, if you'd like, you can suggest a solution. 
 
If you don't have time to do it by tomorrow ‐ no problem. Just send it to me when you can and it will likely get 
on the Agenda for an upcoming meeting. 
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2

Dana Davis 
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106 Jones Street • P.O. Box 477 • Watertown, WI 53094-0477 • Phone 920.262.4060  
Opportunity Runs Through It 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

920.262.4050 

Ritchie M. Piltz 

920.262.4034 

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 

920-206-4264 

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 

920.262.4368 

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

920.262.4052 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members  

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

DATE:  September 5, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action:  Request for streetlight on East/West alleyway between Labaree St and  
Highland Ave:  Engineering received a request from a property owner for a streetlight to be added to the 
east/west alleyway between Labaree Street and Highland Avenue. The request came before Public Safety &  
Welfare Committee in late 2021.  The direction taken at that time was to add a LED light to the existing pole and 
to trim the branches around the tree.  Shortly after the meeting, the Mayor asked Engineering to create a criteria 
checklist for new street light requests.  This would assist current and future PS&W Committees to objectively 
review these requests.  The Engineering Division prepared, presented to this Committee, and this Committee 
approved a “New Street Light Criteria” in early 2023.  The checklist is attached for your use. 
 
The resident at that time shared a concern about the safety in the area.  No money is budgeted for this streetlight 
in the 2023 budget.  A site map is attached for your use. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
- New Street Light Criteria Checklist 
- Site Map 
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NEW STREET LIGHT CRITERIA

BACKGROUND: Typically WE Energies or lighting professionals study and determine via "lumines" 

and other criteria the location and proper number  of street lights that are needed. 

When we add additional lights, there is a potential to create an imbalance or nuisance.

Guiding Principles:  

For alley street lights:  no more than up to two per block

On street street lights:  Subject to Engineering and/or WE Energies study

Any street light request, if approved, shall be placed in the following year's Fund #1 budget

The check list below represents steps/considerations to be completed prior to the request 

getting placed on the committee agenda

ITEM RESPONSE

Requested location (on street, parking lot, 

alley, shared use path)

Has the requester added additional lighting 

on their property? Yes/no

Documented police reports supporting 

need for added street light? Yes/no

Nearest existing public street light to 

requester's property (Measured distance)

What is needed?  A pole, a lamp, electricity, 

a transformer, etc?
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City of Watertown

Printed on: September 28, 2023

DISCLA IMER: This map is not a  substitute for an actual  field  survey or  onsite  investigation.
The accuracy of th is map is limi ted to the quali ty  o f the records from which it was assembled.
Other inherent inacc uracies occur during the compi lation process.
City of Watertown makes no warranty whatsoever concerning this information.

City of Watertown Geographic Information System

Author: Private User

Parcels

City Limits
±

Scale: 1 inch = 60 feet
SCALE BAR = 1"
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106 Jones Street • P.O. Box 477 • Watertown, WI 53094-0477 • Phone 920.262.4060  
Opportunity Runs Through It 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

920.262.4050 

Ritchie M. Piltz 

920.262.4034 

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 

920-206-4264 

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 

920.262.4368 

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

920.262.4052 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members  

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  September 28, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action:  Request for streetlight on 1200 Block of Mary Street:   
 
Engineering received a request from a concerned resident for a streetlight to be added to the 1200 block of Mary 
Street – between S. Twelfth Street and Theresa Street. The resident shared a concern about the safety in the 
area as there is minimal lighting and increased activity due to business expansions.  The checklist for a streetlight 
request is attached for your use.  No money is budgeted for this streetlight in the 2023 budget.  A site map is 
attached for your use. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
- New Street Light Criteria Checklist 
- Site Map 
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City of Watertown - 1200 Block of Mary Street

Printed on: September 28, 2023

DISCLAIMER: This map is not a substitute for an actual field survey or onsite invest igat ion.
The accuracy of this map is limited to the quality of the records from which it  was assembled.
Other inherent inaccuracies occur during the compilation process.
City of Watertown makes no warranty whatsoever concerning this information.

City of Watertown Geographic Information System

Author: Private User
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Scale: 1 inch = 140 feet
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